Press release: Minister for Asia
statement on Bangladesh elections

I note the announcement of the unofficial results of the 11th Parliamentary
Elections in Bangladesh.

While I welcome the participation of all opposition parties in these
elections, I am aware of credible accounts of obstacles, including arrests,
that constrained or prevented campaigning by opposition parties, and of
irregularities in the conduct of elections on polling day that prevented some
people from voting. I urge a full, credible and transparent resolution of all
complaints related to the conduct of the elections.

I deplore the acts of intimidation and unlawful violence that have taken
place during the campaign period, and am deeply concerned by the incidents
that led to so many deaths on polling day. My thoughts are with the families
and friends of those who have lost loved ones.

Free, fair, peaceful, and participatory elections are essential to any
functioning democracy. It is vital for the government and all political
parties to now work together to address differences and find a way forward in
line with the interests of the people of Bangladesh.

We have a broad and important partnership with Bangladesh, and a significant
Bangladeshi diaspora in the UK. We will continue to support the people of
Bangladesh in their aspirations for a more stable, prosperous, and democratic
future.
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